

RMS Proposed Schedule Change Update

1 message



Dear District 90 Families, Faculty, and Staff,

We wish to thank the families and interested individuals who participated in the *Roosevelt Family Information Night* on January 15. Your comments, questions, and insights provided helpful context and feedback as the District works to finalize a recommendation for the proposed revisions to the Roosevelt Middle School schedule.

Please be assured that the recommended schedule changes that are under consideration are the result of an extensive evaluation of both the current instructional schedule and a wide variety of other scheduling options. Any changes that might be made to the Roosevelt schedule must reflect the ambitions of the D90 Strategic Plan, which is built upon a number of foundational commitments and core values. One of these values emphasizes the importance of two-way communication between home, school, and District, and we are grateful for the input from families and staff that we have received about the proposed changes thus far.

Please be assured that any substantial revisions to the Roosevelt schedule will require adoption by the Board of Education before implementation. As such, essential "next steps" for Board consideration of an administrative recommendation for this purpose include the following:

- The Board of Education has scheduled a *Community Feedback Night* on Tuesday, February 5 in the Roosevelt Middle School Auditorium at 7 PM. The goal of this meeting will be to hear further community input about potential changes to the school schedule.
- Following the Community Feedback Night, the administration will continue to refine the recommendation, taking feedback from the community and potential directions from the Board of Education into account.
- The administration will present the refined recommendation to the Board of Education for consideration and potential adoption. This is currently planned for the February 19 Board of Education Meeting, though it will not take place before this date.

If questions surface about this topic, or any of the other important work that has been underway in District 90 over the last several years, we invite you to learn more. Please visit the "Presentations" page on the District 90 website to view past Board of Education presentations on a variety of issues and initiatives that have already been implemented or are currently in process. To visit the "Presentations" page on the District 90 website, please click here.

Please consider attending the community meeting on Tuesday, February 5. Thank you for your ongoing support of our students, staff, and schools as we continue striving "toward excellence for all."

Respectfully,

Ed Condon, Ph.D. Superintendent

Larry Garstki Principal, Roosevelt Middle School